
239 Middle Street · P. O. Box 1463 
New Bern, NC  28563 

 

Church office located at 409 Pollock Street 
 

Phone:  (252) 638-5691  
www.fbchurch.com 
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Newsletter articles are due in the church office no later 
than 9:30 AM on the third Monday of each month.   All 
articles must be written outðnone over the phone or 
verbally, please. 
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Dear Friends,  
 

It is with very mixed feelings that Bernie and I send this message.  We will be moving to 
Connecticut the end of April and leaving our friends in New Bern, including our beloved 
FBC.  
 

Our years here have been happy onesðfilled with love and many joyous occasions.   But 
most of our family live in Connecticut and Massachusetts and it makes it hard to be with 
each other.   
 

We will always hold you in our hearts and want you to know we cherish our years together.  
Please continue as faithful messengers of God in the future years. 
 

     Connie & Bernie Brunese 
Our new address after May 1 will be:  Keystone Place 
      66 Wooster Heights Apt 216 
God Bless you all -   Connie & Bernie  Danbury CT, 06810-3625 

 

Dear First Baptist Church,  
 

We are so thankful for such a loving caring church family.  Thank you for all the prayers, 
cards and calls during our medical issues.  Charlesô pacemaker was put in during 
December and my brain bleed is almost cleared up.  Your prayers have meant so very 
much and we know that they and the doctors are what brought me through. 
 

Love,  
Judy and Charles Blythe 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
 

We would like to say a special thank you to all our church family for all the love we felt 
through cards, visits, prayers, the good food,  and the donations to our Senior Adult 
Ministry.  The funeral service was very special to us.  Henry loved his church family. 
 

Joy, Clif, Hank and Gwyn 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
 

Dear First Baptist Church Family,  
 

I am so lucky to be a part of a warm  loving church family.  Thanks so much for the cards, 
calls and well wishes!  They help in emotional as well as physical recovery.  I hope to be 
strong and back on my feet soon! 
 

Warm Regards,  
Jane Schmidt 
______________________________________________________________________ 
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Guatemala Mission Trip 2022 

On July 29th  through August 6th , FBC New Bern will be returning to 
Guatemala to work with the Good Shepherd Ministries and the 
missionaries that we support there, Roger and Vicki Grossman.   

I wish that each one of you could travel with me to Guatemala.  I wish 
that each of you could see the impact that our church has had there 
through the eyes of the babies and hear the stories through the hearts of 
the children at the orphanage.  Their eyes tell a story of fear.  Their eyes 
tell a story of hunger.  Their eyes tell a story of sickness.  Their eyes tell 
a story of a life void of touch.  Their eyes tell a story that breaks your 
heart.   

As the staff and missionaries of the Good Shepherd Ministry Center 
alongside volunteers from churches like FBC New Bern embrace these 
precious children, their lives are monumentally changed.  Since opening 
the doors in Quetzaltenango, Guatemala, over 100 children have been 
rescued and provided with a safe home.  11,171 orphans, families and 
individuals have been served at the medical clinic. 

Some of us have seen and ministered in this mission first-hand.  We have seen lives changed. Our lives have 
been changed.  Itôs amazing to see the things that we have accomplished as we have worked together.  You now 
have the opportunity to experience this mission opportunity.  We are now taking deposits from youth and adults 
who are 16 and older who would like to go on this yearôs mission trip to Guatemala.  Our trip will take place on 
July 29 ï August 6.  The total cost for adult participants will be approximately $500.00 (depending on flight 
cost).  The cost for youth and college students will be $300.00.  The deposit amount is $200.00.  Deposits will 
be due on May 22.  We can take a maximum of 12 people. 

Our churchôs major tasks while in Guatemala on mission will be in the area of unskilled construction.  We 
will be assisting the local workers as they build a new cottage for older orphans.  Specific tasks are unknown at 
this time.  Tasks will be available for many different skill levels.   We will also have the opportunity to minister 
to and with the children of the orphanage.   

Are you interested in discovering more about this wonderful Mission Trip? If so, plan on meeting with me 
at noon on Sunday, May 15 upstairs in the Kellum Office Building.  Our meeting will only last approximately 
30-45 minutes during which we will share details and answer your questions. 

Passports are Necessary: If planning to go on this mission trip and you do not have a passport, please call Dr. 
Seagle immediately on his cell phone number to begin making arrangements to get your passport.  Wait time to 

receive passports has been longer than usual recently.  

JOIN US FOR SUNDAY WORSHIP 
8:45:  Non-traditional Worship 

  9:45:  Sunday School 
11:00:  Traditional Worship 
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W O R S H I P  S E R V I C E  V O L U N T E E R S 

  May 1 May 8 May 15 May 22 May 29 

DEACONS Dwayne Alligood 
Roger Pait 

Bobby West 
Joe Overby  

Joe Overby  
Brant Bills  

John Duff 
Andy Wilkinson 

Kyle Compton 
Kimsey Welch 

WATCHMEN Chip Dombrowsky Kimsey Welch Ed Wall Ken Gray Dwayne Alligood 

USHER TEAMS Todd Spear Mike Seawell Richard Wagner Bobby West Todd Spear 

CAFÉ CONNECTION Lee Ann Smith Kathy Swindell Eddie Games Brant Bills Kathy Swindell 

CHILDRENõS CHURCH 
Megan Ireland 
Bella Bernabi 

Megan Ireland 
Caroline Strickland 

Megan Ireland 
Matthew Holton 

Megan Ireland 
Sarah Moore 

Kelly Brinson 
Ava Brinson 

EXTENDED CARE 8:45 

Billy Townsend 
Nicole Townsend 
Hannah Garner 
Mandy Mueller 
Molly Streblow 

Kyle Compton 
Mallory Compton 
Kathy Swindell 
Mandy Mueller 
Molly Streblow 

Brenda Hall 
Terry Hall 

Brian Swicegood 
Mandy Mueller 
Molly Streblow 

Mona Quick 
Jeremy Tavares 
Courtney Tavares 
Mandy Mueller 
Molly Streblow 

Wes Stewart 
Becky Stewart 
Lori Meads 
Thaih Zink 
Mandy Mueller 
Molly Streblow 

EXTENDED CARE 
           11:00 

Jennifer Emens 
Mandy Mueller 
Molly Streblow 

Gretchen Overby 
Mandy Mueller 
Molly Streblow 

Susan Trout 
Mandy Mueller 
Molly Streblow 

Cindy Lewis 
Mandy Mueller 
Molly Streblow 

Allison Bunting 
Mandy Mueller 
Molly Streblow 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT 
SUPPER 
  

May 4 
Kathy Swindell 

 
Lasagna 
Salad Bar 
Rolls 
Dessert 

May 11 
 Dwayne Alligood 

 
Fried Catfish or  

Fried Chicken Tenders 
Stewed Potatoes 
Cole Slaw 
Dessert 

May 18 
Sherry Wilkinson 

 
Pig Pickinô 
Baked Beans 
Cole Slaw 
Hushpuppies 
Dessert 

N/A N/A 

 a!¸ !bbL±9w{!wL9{ 
03 Todd & Amy Price 14 Sean & Brandi Parnell 21 John & Lori Hale   

13 Jeremy & Diane Slagle 16 Reid & Lisa Chitty 23 Ken & Anita Gray 28 Charlie & Betty Pace 

14 Phil & Lee Ann Smith  Dwayne & Catherine Alligood 25 Richard & Melodie Seagle  Bernie & Connie Brunese 

 Ron & Jewel Snipes 20 Thang & Sui Hre 26 Larry & Cindy Taylor   

02 Amy Par 12 Dwayne Alligood 19 Savannah Thornton 26 Darrius Hargett 

03 Richard Wagner  Addison Strickland 21 Howard Mathews 27 Jamie Slagle 

  Mike Seawell  Sandra J. Dail  Matthew Holton 28 Brenda Hall 

 Kathy Swindell 13 Deborah Ashley  Diane Thompson  Phil Kaylor 

 Thung Ya Ksor  Connie Brunese  Hram Mang  Linda Autry 

06 Marlie Kate Hardy  Jase McQuistion 22 Sandy Franks 29 Pete Heiman 

 Clara Emmerich 14 Helen Mathews 23 Chandler Seagle  Janet Doughty 

08 Emily McQuistion 15 Sutton Tavares  Thang Hre  Tiffany Glover 

09 Marylou Noyes  Sui Hre 25 Eddie Games  Quinn Osmanovic 

10 Catherine Ward  Ronnie Brinson  Catherine Alligood 30 Phil Smith 

 Miles Wilkes  Brant Bills  Merritt Best  Kay Hall 

 Frederick Laskovics 17 Blake Belcher 26 Jan Burke   

11 Evan Ireland 19 Louise Blizzard  Tom  Denton   

a!¸ .Lw¢I5!¸{ 

8:45 AM 
11:00 AM 
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Do you know how to learn more about FBCNB History? 

You can conveniently learn more about the history of our church by visiting our Archives Room located just 
behind the sanctuary or by going to our www.fbchurch.com website. Thanks to New Bern Craven County 
Libraryôs sponsorship, the NC Digital Heritage Center located at the UNCCH Wilson library has scanned our 
church records. 

Our Archives Room is open on Sunday mornings or by appointment. To view the FBC Archives online, choose 
ñAboutò from the websiteôs navigation bar and then select ñHistory.ò Just scroll down and click on the red ñFBC 
New Bern Archivesò button, 

Examples of the information you will find include: In the Beginning..Baptists by Edna Avery Cook, Church 
Records, Admission Tickets, Blueprints, Certificates, Photos, Minutes, Letters,  and much more. 

Please contact the Archives Committee, Elaine Varley chair, for questions, assistance or additional  information. 

During the Heritage & Homes Tour, FBC welcomed 173 visitors. Many thanks to our volunteers for 
sharing our rich heritage: Martha Tharrington, Cathy Chitty, Mary Lynn & Warren Cheves, Gretchen 
Overby, Ruby Franks, Teresa Allen, Carol Carroll, Kaye Grant, John Duff, Steve Simmons, Kathy 
Swindell, Bobbie Love, and Ed Wall, This was also an excellent connection with our community and 

outreach for our church. 

http://www.fbchurch.com
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CHURCH FAMILY 

CHURCH FRIENDS 

BERNE VILLAGE 
Rev. David Page 
Gwyn Page 
Peggie Wooten 
 
BROOKDALE 
Jean Ritter 
 
CYPRESS GLEN 
Elizabeth Brinkley* 
 
CHAMPIONS 
Doris Dyson 
 
 
 

HOMEPLACE 
Jean Fulcher 
Christine Peedin 
Ann Sledge 
 
NC VETERANS HOME 
Mary Ellen Kirschner* 
 
WOODLAND TERRACE 
Louise Blizzard* 

CARE FACILITY & RETIREMENT* RESIDENTS  

Growing up and being involved in First 
Baptist Church has been such a blessing. Not 
only have I learned so much about God, but I 
gained an amazing church family. Sunday 
School was a huge part of me feeling 
connected and learning so much about Christ.  

Through the Youth Group, College and Career 
class, The Gathering, and now the Growing 
Young class, I have been able to make 
amazing friendship and learn so much from 
the Bible.  

Sunday School is also a time to ask for 
prayer concerns/praises, and a time to seek 
guidance from Godly men and women that will 
pray for you and help you however they can. 
I feel that having a small group/Sunday 
School class you can go to and feel 
comfortable is a huge piece of the puzzle in 
growing a stronger personal relationship with 
God. I have found that comfort in Sunday 
School at First Baptist Church. 

Thank you, 

Jennifer Emens, Growing Young Class 

 

Elizabeth Louise Eagan 

Born April 13, 2022 

Parents:  Chris & Elizabeth Eagan 

Siblings:  Mary and Eleanor 
Grandparents:  James & Stephanie Warren

Allie Andrews 
Linda Autry 
Kenny Brownell 
Roseann Brownell 
Stacy Chapman 
Walt Fuller 
MaryLou Harrell 
Janice Huggins 
Ruth Kellum 
Then Ksor 
Howard Mathews 
Seth Needham 
Gwyn Page 

Boots Parker 
Ray Parker 
Joe Pike 
Selma Piner 
Lynn Rausch 
Bobby Reece 
Louise Reece 
Penny Rettew 
Mary Jo Roberts 
Rudy Rowe 
Patsy Setzer 
Jeremy Slagle 
Tyler Smith 

Ron Snipes 
MaryAnn Stinson 
Richard Wagner 
Jewel Watson 
Patsy White 
Karen Wilkes 
Cash Hall Wilkinson 
Lola Gray Wilkinson 
Karen Wood 
Peggie Wooten 
Tony Wray 
Ellen Young 
David Zink 

Ronnie & Kelly Brinson (John Rouse, Bryson Capps) 

Sandra J. Dail (mother, Tommy Gaskins) 

Joy Duff (sister Tammy Pollock) 

Ruth Kellum (friend Bob Mallard) 

Helen Mathews (nephew Drew) 

Jim & Claudia McManamey (Tina McManamey) 

Sandy OôBrien (Jeannie OôBrien) 

Cathy Rock (Dad, sister in law, nephew)  

Greg & Anna Pearson (granddaughter Blythe) 

Carol Register (Courtney Mong) 

Kerry Peeler (Tommy Peeler) 

Gwyn Rice (Mary McRoy) 

Becky & West Stewart (Sam Altman) 

MaryAnn Stinson (sons Tommy and Josh) 

Richard and Beth Wagner (Chris Wagner) 

Faye Willingham (brother, sister-in-law, brother-in-law, niece) 

Meloni Wray (niece Hannah, her husband Vamsi, baby Hadley) 

Pat & Beth Wynn (friend Buddy Brandsford) 

Pray for Ukraine 

CLb!b/L![ w9/hw5 
 

Weekly Requirement:  $21,459 
 

Received 4/03:  $18,474 

Received 4/10:  $15,761 

Received 4/17:  $26,505 

Received 4/24:  $19,894 
 

Required 4/24 YTD:  $364,803 

Received 4/24 YTD: $364,907 

 

Page 3 Messenger          MAY 2022 

 

 NOTES FROM REV. TEMPLETON  

The Community Gospel Choir  

presents 

GOSPEL FAVORITES 

Sunday, May 22nd ï 4:00 PM 

The Gospel Ensemble will also present  

several upbeat selections.   

You will not want to miss  

this special musical event.   

Enjoy dinner with  

the Senior Adultsȼ 

 

 

 

THE RUDDY DUCK  

in Morehead City 

Thursday, May 19th 

Weôll depart at 3:30 PM from FBC. 

Please RSVP to the church office  

by Monday May 9th. 

 

Mon - Fri  

Oct 17 - 21 

A $200.00 non-refundable deposit is  

due by Monday, May 2nd. 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE FOR MAY 

 

Sunday, May 1 ï Communion  

8:45 AM ï Praise Team and Youth/Parent Choir 

11:00 AM ï Sanctuary Choir and Adult Ensemble 

4:00 PM ï Stephen Hines Memorial Concert 

 

Sunday, May 8 ï Motherôs Day 

8:45 AM ï Praise Team 

11:00 AM ï Sanctuary Choir and Chancel Bells 

 

Sunday, May 15 

8:45 AM ï Praise Team 

11:00 AM ï Sanctuary Choir 

 

Sunday, May 22  

8:45 AM ï Praise Team 

11:00 AM ï Sanctuary Choir 

 

Sunday, May 29 

8:45 AM ï Praise Team 

11:00 AM ï Sanctuary Choir 

 

STEPHEN FRANKLIN CRAIG HINES  

MEMORIAL CONCERT 

in the FBC SANCTUARY  

Sunday, May 1 ï 4:00 PM 
  

The memorial choir, under the direction of Barry Templeton,  

will present traditional anthems of worship and praise. 

Paul Saik, concert artist, will accompany the choir and  

 present solo selections on the organ and piano.   

Chameshia Coplon will join Paul and sing  

two sacred duets during the service. 

The concert is being funded by the 

Stephen Franklin Craig Hines Endowment Fund. 

A love offering for the fund will be taken  

at the conclusion of the service. 




